Unapproved Min. April 3, 2013            
   Langdon Heritage Commission
Quorum in attendance : Welcome to our new Ex Officio Betty Whipple                                                          Nate Chaffee, Mike Sweeney, Rita Gulardo, John Gulardo, Dennis McClary, Caroline Cross, Andrea Cheeney, Carole-Anne Centre
Welcome guests: Lorraine Chaffee, Elle Vanderpool
Minutes read:  Andrea approved, Rita second, all members approved
Treasurer’s report:  1.  Received $500 operating expense for 2013 from town .  2.  Kate’s will provide treasurers report at next months meeting.   
Correspondence:  1. TH Rules amended and sent to Selectboard for approval. Bette will follow up and make any other updates necessary. Discussion about the necessity to rent a porta potty when the TH is used for all day events with large crowds i.e. Fall Festival   2.  Bette confirmed that the Town will be paying the monthly Amity and the phone bill for an approximate total of $45     3. TH included on CT River Byways Itinerary. Andrea confirmed she will put a link on the web site and design cards that will include historic info for people who are interested in the building. 4. We received a proposal for contract with Kristen Senz and we will need input from the anonymous donor. 5. A thank you note to  Ron Batchelder was signed by all to thank him for serving on the commission.. 6. On April 1 the Selectboard re-appointed Dennis to the LHC.
 Meetinghouse rehab update:  1. Alarm system installed and working. Alarm switch installed to kill pump flow approx. $800. 2. Next project is the furnace and areas freed up by removal of first floor furnace.  Discussion about utilizing the grant writer to find grants/funds for the furnace project. 3.  CA shared idea she found on divider panels with possibly installing fire proof curtains where the existing wall is in the furnace room The need for more seating and secondary egress is pressing. 4. The next step is discussing what the needs are for making the first floor the best possible use of space for the community.
Archival Update:  1. CA contacted Matt Crocker at Keene State to get an update on the Interns status. Matt said they are still working on the project. Students that showed an interest are first interning with the Keene State  archivist to learn more about  preservation.  LHC is still on the list to receive an intern if it works out.      2.  Status update in archival room: Goal to wrap / preserve haversacks best we can and then work on all the framed pieces with a priority on the honor roll.  3.  Suggestion to ask Kristen to consider looking for an archival grant. 4. Dennis suggested to  encourage FMRHS students interested in history to discover or prove that we have had more town meetings . 5. CA will contact the governors office to see if we can get a commendation to reflects that  Langdon Town Hall / Meetinghouse has the record in NH  (New England?) for holding the most town meeting in the same location. 6. Caroline and David Durling are interested in working in the archival room.
Web site update:  Andrea will  add a link to the CT. River Byways site.  Discussion to ad some kind of donor page, but members decided to would be difficult to individualize all the donors, but we could ad a general thank you to be all inclusive to everyone.  Events to be updated also.
Fund raising update: 1. : Katie organizing Restoration Run on May 18 and would like some volunteers for that day. 2 Spring newsletter with update and Friends of LH membership drive should be considered. 3. Memorial Day, May 27th, LHC TH open house w/ refreshments in the am school children will do some kind of project for display. Volunteers needed for refreshments and hosting 4.  CA showed some Langdon pottery that might be a good fundraiser for the Fall Festival.
Old Business: Focuses for 2013 as decided by the LHC on November 7: A.) New furnace. B.) Archival work. C.) Scan old photos and documents. D.) Grant writing for entire range of our work. E.) Arranging community activities at the Meetinghouse. F.) Formulate long term plans for continued rehabilitation of the Meetinghouse.
New Business: 1. Motion by Rita to nominate Dennis as Chairman of LHC, Katie as Treasure, CA as secretary  for 2013 All approved. 2.  Nate’s will continue to stay on the LHC 3. Dennis will contact  Michael Kmiec to see if he wants to continue on the board as an alternate member 4. Discussion about the possibility of getting a plaque or framed listing  of all donors and in kind donors for the foundation project and the bathroom project .and have it up by the Fall Festival. 5. Dennis reviewed the contract  Kristen Senz,, grant writer sent the commission to review  and go over questions the members had regarding the potential grants.
Adjourn:  Andrea motioned to adjourn, Caroline second , all in favor
